Minutes of Nether Wallop Parish Council Meeting held at 6:45 pm
on Monday 11th November 2024 in the Village Hall, Nether Wallop


     7043     Present at the meeting: Cllrs Whitaker, Bedford, Carpenter, Astell, Sharpe, Blandford,                      Lovatt and Clerk
7044   In Attendance: The RFO – Christian Anstis, Cllr MacDonald, Cllr Drew and 4 members of the public.
7045   Welcome: Cllr Whitaker opened the meeting at 18:45 and welcomed everyone.
7046   Apologies for absence: None
7047   Declarations of interest: None
  7048  To receive reports from TVBC and HCC:  TVB Cllr MacDonald gave his report, which are available on the NWPC website Link; Link. Cllr David Drew gave his report, which is also available on the NWPC website.
7049 Points from the floor: None
7050 To note correspondence received and decide on actions: None received
7051 Annual Award Night – Invitation & Sponsorship: Cllrs Blandford and Lovatt will    attend Danebury School and present 2 prizes of £30 book tokens on behalf of NWPC.
7052 Grant Application for Five Bells: Cllrs agreed to make payment of £2,750 + VAT for the grant application.
 Councillors Reports:
7053 Playground/Playing Fields – Cllr Carpenter reported that the zip wire seat has some slight cracks appearing on it. Clerk to arrange annual inspection with Komplan.
7054  Village Green – Cllr Blandford reported that the reassurance handrails on the 3 bridges on the Green are complete and painted and the anti-slip chicken wire has been replaced. The mole catcher is to return. The Village Green hedging has been completed (including car park). The spoil from the Village Green ditch clearance has been graded and flattened with surplus soil going to prop up the bank rill side, where lorries have mounted the bank. Fred Moulands bench has been replaced and a new plaque will be attached soon. Further fixtures costing £595, will be fitted soon, for extra security reasons. The planting of spring flowers down The Causeway are still to be discussed with school headmistress but donations are already being received.
7055  Village Hall - The Pop-Up Pub was very successful. Lights are being left on after certain events and Cllrs agreed that a new automatic light should be fitted to the Chair Room. Cllr Blandford gave an update on the Rural Prosperity Grant. He reported that the lectern has now been delivered, the induction loop has been completed and returned and the Hall battery is to be installed very soon. Payment procedures for ancillary equipment was discussed. All new fixed assets will be added to the PC asset register.
7056 Parish Hall – Cllr Carpenter unable to attend next parish hall meeting.
7057 Footpaths – Cllr Bedford reported that the footpaths were all looking ok and that Shane will be concentrating on keeping the drains clear of leaves, this month.
7058  Traffic calming and Speedwatch – Cllr Bedford has now charged the battery for the SIDS machine and is ready to give it a trial run.
7059  To approve Bank Reconciliation, Payments, Receipts: All figures and bank reconciliations were approved and signed. 
7060  Budget Review – all Cllrs agreed to Cllr Whittaker’s predictions. Cllr Sharpe raised a point regarding reserve funds.
7061  Matters raised by Councillors - pavilions and plans.
7062  Points from the floor – are the SIDS machines going in Salisbury Lane? No because they are not suitable for the lane.
7063 Date of next monthly meeting: Monday 9th December 2024, at 6.45pm. 	

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.12pm.


Signed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.

Chairman: …………………………………………... Date: ………………………
